# SCHOOL BOARD WORKSHOP (Tuesday, June 7, 2016)

Generated by Miriam Testasecca on Monday, June 20, 2016

## 1. CALL TO ORDER BY BOARD CHAIR

Meeting called to order at 8:31 AM

#### 2. ROLL CALL BY SUPERINTENDENT

Members present

Kelly Barrera, Tommy Allen, Patrick Canan, Bev Slough and Bill Mignon

## 3. OPENING COMMENTS BY SCHOOL BOARD AND SUPERINTENDENT

Mrs. Slough congratulated Sreeniketh Vogoti, seventh grader from Fruit Cove Middle School for placing seventh in the national spelling bee in Washington, DC.

Mr. Canan stated that he received a letter from Mr. Doug Wiles, announcing his resignation from the Value Adjustment Board, and that a replacement would be needed.

Mr. Allen stated that he would like to have a future discussion on hardships for school transfers.

#### 4. WORKSHOP TOPICS:

#### 4.01 Student Code of Conduct

Mr. Paul Abbatinozzi presented changes to the 2016-2017 Student Code of Conduct, which included updated information on health examinations, immunizations and student discipline.

#### 4.02 Student Insurance

Mrs. Danielle French presented information on student insurance; it was decided to vote on this as an action item at the June 15, 2016 school board meeting.

## 4.03 Peach Jar

Mrs. Christina Langston presented an informative video on Peach Jar, an online program for distributing fliers to the schools.

#### 4.04 Charter Schools Update

Ms. Cathy Mittelstadt presented the status of the following charter schools: St. Paul's School of Excellence, St. Augustine Public Montessori School, and First Coast Technical College.

## 4.05 Facilities Update

Mr. Paul Rose presented updates on facilities, which included the Crookshank Elementary and Allen D. Nease High School expansions.

#### 4.06 Educational Plant Survey

Mrs. Nichole Cubbedge presented information about the Educational Plant Survey, which included a tentative five-year plan.

## 4.07 Superintendent Search

Mrs. Cathy Hutchins gave a brief update on the Superintendent Search, and stated that Mr. John Reichert will discuss the screening guide, interviews and frequency of receiving applications at the June 15, 2016 school board meeting.

#### 5. PUBLIC COMMENTS

None

#### 6. CLOSING COMMENTS BY SCHOOL BOARD AND SUPERINTENDENT

Mrs. Slough and Mrs. Barrera stated that this was a very informative workshop. Dr. Joyner reminded everyone of the executive session immediately following the workshop.

# 7. ADJOURNMENT

11:35 AM

2 of 2